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"AND IN THAT DAY SHALL THE DEAF HEAR THE WORDS
OF THE BOOK" (ISAIAH 29:18).

This November, we celebrate the beginning of our seventh year of Deaf Ministry in the Philippines. We
returned in mid-October and ministered at our home church in Cebu on the first Sunday. The subsequent
week was spent teaching for two days at the Bible College in Cebu. Our schedule was packed in
November with three District Conferences: Masbate District, Western Visayas District (WVD), and Eastern
Visayas District (EVD). 

We want to thank all of you for your love,
support, and prayers. God bless you!



MASBATE DISTRICT
We reached Masbate City days before the conference, marking our inaugural visit. Aaron, the only Deaf
individual we knew there, welcomed us. We spent time with Aaron and his friends, sharing a Bible lesson
on salvation after a visit to Jollibee. Ten Deaf individuals participated in the District Conference and
attended the church service the following Sunday, with seven being baptized and one receiving the Holy
Ghost.



WESTERN VISAYAS DISTRICT
In the second week of November, we traveled to Bacolod for the WVD Conference, a year after our
initial visit. The district now boasts four churches with Deaf Ministries. We visited a Deaf massage
therapist at Mother’s Touch Massage, Rosa, whom we had met earlier in the year. We invited her to the
conference, and she, along with four other Deaf individuals, attended. Rosa and another Deaf girl were
baptized the subsequent Sunday.



EASTERN VISAYAS DISTRICT

The EVD Conference took place in Cebu during the third week of November. This is our home district
where the Deaf Evangelism Ministry has been active for nearly two years. Tom was requested to serve as
one of the daytime lecturers. We invited our Deaf friends from Cebu for dinner and the Conference
services. Thirty-five Deaf attended the Conference, and four were baptized the following Sunday.


